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$3.5 MILLION IN TWO GIFTS TO HELP 
IN BUILDING KELLY ALUMNI CENTER 

Two gifts totaling $3.5 million will help build the new Dee J. Kelly Alumni Center on campus. 

TCU's board of trustees learned of the gifts - $1.75 million each from the Burnett-Tandy 
Foundation and the Sid W. Richardson Foundation- as it held its annual spring meeting on the 
campus. The gifts honor one of the board's own: Kelly, a 1950 graduate and TCU's 
"Distinguished Alumnus" of 1982, is a prominent Fort Worth attorney who has been a trustee 
since 1971. 

"TCU welcomes the challenge of seeking an additional $1 million from alumni across the land and 
beyond to complete funding for the center," said Chancellor Bill Tucker. "The signal recognition 
of Dee J. Kelly on campus makes sense in every way," the chancellor said. "Naming the proposed 
alumni center for him is especially appropriate; countless TCU graduates nearby and faraway take 
pride in his gifted leadership and singular accomplishments." 

Funds for the alumni center are among several encouraging gifts or pledges made recently in the 
"quiet phase" of a comprehensive fund-raising campaign, still in the planning stage, to take TCU 
into the 21st Century as a stronger university, Dr. Tucker said. 

Reports on TCU's current financial condition also were encouraging. Seeing that the University 
will again operate "in the black" for the current year, trustees approved a budget that is 3.6 percent 
higher (to $116 million) for 1994-95. 

The budget is built on about the same number of students but on slightly higher student charges. 
Tuition will rise 5.6 percent to a basic cost of $283 per credit hour; with other fees added, 
academic costs for two semesters of study will average $9,440 next year compared to this year's 
$8,930. Variable costs for room, board, books and other expenses are additional. The amount 
budgeted for student financial aid also will rise by 6.8 percent to $17 million for the upcoming 
year. 

'We want our charges to be as moderate as possible while still increasing the quality of what we 
offer," Dr. Tucker said. Student charges provide about half the funds needed to operate the 
University; the rest comes primarily from endowments and gifts. 

Roach re-named as trustee chairman 

Trustees elected as their chairman, for the fifth consecutive year, John V. Roach of Fort Worth, 
chief executive officer and chairman of Tandy Corp. They elected three new members to the board 
and asked one to stay on in a different capacity: Jerrol J. Ray of Austin, who as president of the 
TCU Alumni Association was automatically a member of the board, was elected to a four-year 
term. Bridget Guthrie Thomas of Fort Worth, the incoming president of the alumni group, also 
will join the SO-member governing body this fall. 

(continued) 
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BOARD OF TRUSTEES (cont.) 

Other new members are Pamela A. Roach, a 1980 TCU graduate who is senior vice president of 
Overton Bank and Trust in Fort Worth. representing the alumni association. and John W. Long. a 
1962 graduate with two degrees from Brite Divinity School. who is the senior minister of First 
Christian Church in Corpus Christi. 

The board meeting came amid unresolved questions raised by the probable disbandment of the 
Southwest Conference, of which TCU has been a member since 1923. Trustees voted to reaffinn 
TCU's commitment "to be competitive and win at a national level in Division I-A Athletics." Some 
106 schools in the country compete at this highest level. 

The trustees took their action "with the understanding that the University's institutional and 
academic integrity will not. in any way. be jeopardized or diminished" by its commitment to the 
intercollegiate athletics program. 

As approved by the trustees. the budget for 1994-95 includes some $2.1 million for increases in 
compensation. 

Trustees approve promotions, tenure 
The board also approved recommendations for faculty tenure and promotions. a traditional part of 
its spring meeting. 

Promoted to the rank of professor were Philip Hartman of biology. Mark Toulouse of Brite 
Divinity School. William Moncrief IIIof Neeley School of Business. and Robert Cooter Jr. and 
Kathleen A. Martin of the School of Education. 

Promoted to associate professor and granted tenure were Richard Hanson. geology; Rhonda 
Hatcher. mathematics; Craig Morgenstern and Lynda Donnell Payne. computer science; Mauricio 
Papini. psychology; Kooyul Jung. accounting; Ranga Ramasesh. decision sciences; Charles 
Williams, management; Joel Mitchell, physical education; Babette Bohn. art history; Susan 
Harrington. art and art history and David Whillock, radio-TV-film. 

Tenure was also granted to Carolyn Durham of modem languages. Andrew Lester of Brite, Stuart 
Youngblood of management. Cooter and Donal Sacken of education, and John Burton of music. 

Emeritus status, effective upon their retirement. was approved for Marjorie Stanley of finance, 
Henry Hammack of theatre and Mildred Hogstel and Nancy Sayner of nursing. 

OPEN HOUSE TO FEATURE BOMBAY CEO 

Robert E.M. Nourse. president and chief executive officer of The Bombay Company Inc., will be 
the featured speaker for a Master of Business Administration open house hosted by the Neeley 
School Saturday from 10 a.m. to noon. 

The free. public event will be held in Tandy Hall 320. Because seating is limited, the M.B.A. 
office requests that reservations be made by calling Ext. 7531. 

Nourse will discuss the corporate perspective of the Neeley School M.B.A. and its relevance to the 
workplace. A five-member panel of students will be available to answer questions regarding the 
graduate program. 
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HOLY WEEK OBSERVANCES SCHEDULED 

The Christian season of Lent concludes with the Triduum or Pasch - the Great Three Days -
from sunset Thursday through sunset Easter Sunday. In observance of that portion of the liturgical 
year, a University Ministries committee will offer two community events. 

For a special Robert Carr Chapel service at noon Wednesday, according to Brite student Terry 
Inman, "the intent is to focus on Jesus' passion and death. We will journey as a community with 
Jesus" from the Garden of Gethsemane to the trial, humiliation and crucifixion. The service will 
include a scripture reading on "The Sorrowful Mysteries" by student officers of Uniting Campus 
Ministries as well as a dramatic reading of Bruce Carroll's "Driving Nails" by religion major 
Zephirin Ryan. 

The TCU Wesley Foundation's Koinonia Dancers will perform a liturgical dance to singing 
accompaniment by biology major Eric Groce, Jr. A time of personal reflection and penitence will 
be incorporated into the service. Terry emphasized that the symbolic journeys leading to Easter 
during the three days may be regarded as one unified service. 

This year's Easter sunrise service, a University tradition for more two decades, will include a 
medieval passion drama by theatre department students performing under the direction of George 
Brown. The service will begin at 6:30 a.m Sunday on the Sadler Hall front lawn. Coffee, orange 
juice and doughnuts will be served afterwards. 

NAVAJO POET/WRITER TO SPEAK 

Luci Tapahonso shares herself through poems and other works that touch on a variety of subjects, 
both universal and exclusive to the Navajo culture of which she is a part. 

Tapahonso will read and discuss her works with local audiences when she presents the Cecil B. 
Williams lecture April 6 on campus. Her talk, beginning at 3:30 p.m. in the Student Center 
Woodson Room, is sponsored by the English department as part of 1994 Creative Writing Week 
activities. It will be followed by a reception. 

On April 7, awards will be presented to winners of the creative writing contests at ceremonies that 
will begin at 3:30 p.m. in the Student Center ballroom. Results and some of the winning entries 
will appear in a publication that will be distributed in early April. A reception will precede the 
awards presentation. 

Tapahonso's poems, stories, essays and articles have been published in several books and 
numerous popular and scholarly publications. Considered a leading interpreter of Native American 
literature and culture, she won the Outstanding Native American Award from the city of 
Sacramento, Calif., last year and was named one of the Top Women of the Navajo Nation by 
Maazo Magazine in 1986 and New Mexico Eminent Scholar by the New Mexico Commission of 
Higher Education in 1989. While on the faculty of the University of New Mexico, Tapahonso was 
named Excellent Instructor and served as both host and co-host of "Voice of the Navajo," a 
bilingual news feature program shown in New Mexico. She currently is on the faculty of the 
University of Kansas. 
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STUDENT NOMINATIONS OVERDUE 

The nominating deadline for three categories of student awards has passed, but Carol Ann Lane, 
Student Activities program adviser, will accept late forms through today (Tuesday). Faculty and 
staff members were invited in late February to recommend one or more students for recognition as 
outstanding student leaders, sophomore leaders and Janet Perry awardees. 

Recipients of special awards will be announced at the University Leadership Reception, scheduled 
for 3-4:30 p.m. May 4 on the lawn in front of Sadler Hall . 

A selection committee of faculty members and student affairs office staff members will consider all 
nominations, selecting three sophomores and 15 juniors and seniors for leadership honors. One 
individual will receive the Janet Perry Award, a memorial award established by the House of 
Student Representatives in 1987. Nomination forms, criteria and additional details are available by 
contacting Carol Ann at Ext. 7926. 

GOOD FRIDAY, WEEKEND HOURS SET 

The Mary Couts Burnett Library, Student Center, Health Center, Rickel Building, Information 
Services' operator-attended Computer Center and Marriott Food Service will alter hours during the 
Good Friday holiday and Easter weekend. 

Library:

April 1 

April 2 

April 3 

9 a.m.-5 p.m. 

10 a.m.-5 p.m. 

closed 

Student Center: 

April 1-2 8 a.m.-8 p.m. 

Health Center: 

March31 

April 1-3 

closes at 11 p.m. 

closed 

Computer Center: 

April 1 closed 

Rickel Building: 

April 1 closed 

April 2 

April 3 

open for recreation 

noon-4 p.m. 

closed 

Main Cafeteria: 

April 1 8 a.m.-6 p.m. 

April 2-3 10 a.m.-6 p.m. 

Eden's Green: 

March 31 closes at 2 p.m. 

April 1-3 closed 

Snack Bar, Staples: 

March 31 closes at 9:30 p.m. 

April 1-3 closed 

Pizza Hut: 

March31 

April 1-3 

Worth Hills: 

March 31 
April 1-3 

closes at 6 p.m. 

closed 

closes at 2 p.m. 
closed 
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LINK WILL SUCCEED MERRILL 

John Merrill, who has held the reins of TCU's internationally known Ranch Management Program 
for 33 of its 38 years, has asked to relinquish his position as director June 1. Succeeding him will 
be Jim Link, a 1972 graduate of the program who currently is its associate director. 

The intensive nine-month ranching program was established in 1956 at the request of 
Southwestern cattlemen. Since its inauguration to prepare people to manage ranches and allied 
resources profitably, the program has been recognized internationally as the premier study of its 
type and has graduated more than 900 full-time students plus 224 evening division graduates from 
35 states and 22 other nations. 

"The quality and reputation of the program reflect the contributions and work by John Merrill for 
more than three decades, 11 said Provost/Vice Chancellor Bill Koehler. "His efforts are seen in the 
quality of the academic program, student scholarships, financial endowment, the new building and 
many other areas. 11 

A fourth-generation Texas rancher, John will continue in the endowed position of Burnett Ranches 
Professor. He is initial holder of that position, endowed by the Anne Burnett and Charles Tandy 
Foundation in 1992 to honor the ranches established by pioneer Texas cattleman Burk Burnett 

John, a Texas A&M graduate, operates a commercial, stocker and farming operation near 
Crowley. A frequent contributor to national ranching publications and activities, the Tyler native is 
past president and a fellow to the International Society for Range Management and has received its 
highest award for contributions to the profession. He also serves as a director of the Texas and 
Southwestern Cattle Raisers Association. He is a member of the executive committee of the 
Southwestern Exposition and Livestock Show. He also has been a director and chairman for the 
research and education committee for the Southwestern Cattle Raisers Association. 

"Building on the good work of John, Jim is well qualified to provide strong direction to the 
program,"said Associate Vice Chancellor Larry Adams. "We are fortunate to have Jim to continue 
a tradition of leadership for the program. 11 

Jim, a graduate of Kansas State Teachers College and former trust administrator for El Paso 
National Bank, holds the John Biggs Professorship in Ranch Management. The position was 
established in 1993 by a major gift from the E. Paul and Helen Buck Waggoner Foundation to 
honor the late John Biggs, a trustee and general manager of the W. T. Waggoner Estate of Vernon. 

Former assistant vice president and manager of the ranch management department of Oppenheimer 
Industries Inc., Jim joined the ranch management faculty in 1976 and was named associate director 
in 1989. He also completed the M.B.A. degree here in 1980. 

Jim, active in community affairs, has been president of the board of the Crowley Independent 
School District, member of the executive committee of the North Texas Area Association of School 
Boards and a board member of the Tarrant County Education District. He also is president of the 
Southwest Tarrant County Homeowners Association and past president of the Fort Worth Farm 
and Ranch Club. His memberships also include the National Cattlemen's Association, Texas Farm 
Bureau and Texas Cattle Feeders Association. The Cedar Point, Kan., native has been president of 
the Tarrant County Extension Beef Cattle Committee. 
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TUCKER NAMES ADVISORY GROUP 

A seven-member advisory committee to search for a men's head basketball coach was appointed 
March 16 by Chancellor Bill Tucker. 

"This is a most important assignment," Dr. Tucker said. "We simply must develop and sustain a 
men's basketball program that is a credit to TCU and a source of pride for our city and all who care 
about the University." 

Serving on the committee are: 

-Frank Windegger, director of athletics; 

-Bill Koehler, provost and vice chancellor for academic affairs; 

--Bill Beezley, holder of the Penrose Chair in History and head of the University 
intercollegiate athletics committee; 

-Malcolm Louden, trustee who chairs the trustee intercollegiate athletics committee; 

--Kade L. Matthews, alumnus/trustee and member of the trustee intercollegiate athletics 
committee who ranches near Clarendon; 

--Dennis Nutt, Class of 1986 member and four-year basketball letterman who is assistant 
coach at Westark, Ark., Community College; 

--Jamison Monroe of Houston, Class of 1966 member and two-year basketball letterman 
who is vice president of Prudential Securities Inc. 

The committee's charge is to find the right coach for TCU and submit its recommendation to the 
chancellor. The search will begin immediately, Dr. Tucker said in announcing the committee's 
membership. 

BARCELLONA DIRECTS SCIENCE FAIR 

Public and private school students from 10 counties will exhibit their projects in the 43rd annual 
Fort Worth Regional Science Fair, scheduled for April 5-10 in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum. TCU 
biologist Wayne Barcellona marks his 13th year as its director and his 19th year to work with the 
event 

Entry categories are behavioral and social studies, biochemistry, botany, chemistry, computer 
science, earth and space sciences, engineering, environmental sciences, mathematics, medicine and 
health, microbiology, physics and zoology. The two "best of fair" exhibitors will advance to the 
International Science and Engineering Fair in Birmingham, Ala., in May. The University 
cooperates in making scholarships available to graduating seniors among the winners, providing 
scholastic and other requirements of eligibility are established. 

Students will begin installing their projects on April 6. Judging is scheduled to begin at 11 am. 
April 8 and conclude at 6 p.m., followed by an awards ceremony at 8: 15 p.m. Public viewing of 
the exhibits will be permitted from 9:30 a.m. to 11 p.m. April 8, from 9 a.m. to 7 p.m. April 9 and 
from 1 to 3 p.m. April 10. 

Judges' criteria include creative ability, scientific thought/engineering goals, thoroughness, skill 
and clarity. In addition to recognition granted by the judges, many professional and scientific 
organizations and corporations will present special awards; each military branch also will award 
certificates to select exhibitors. 
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TWO TANDY SCHOLAR EVENTS SET 

Janies B. Hayes, publisher emeritus of Fortune magazine, and paleontologist John R. Homer, 
who was technical adviser for the movie "Jurassic Park," will be featured March 31 in Anaheim, 
Calif., at a Tandy Technology Scholars event. On April 14, Dr. Freeman Dyson of Princeton 
University's Institute for Advanced Study, who was featured on campus for the 1993 Honors 
Week Convocation, will speak for a similar event in Indianapolis, Ind. 

"Diggin' Dinosaurs and Schooling in America" will be the topic of Hayes and Homer at the 
Anaheim Convention Center program that will include presentation of awards to Tandy Prize 
teachers attending the 1994 meeting of the National Science Teachers Association. 

"Mathematical Elegance and Physical Truth Need Not Be Incompatible" will be Dyson's topic for 
the Indianapolis event that will include presentation of Tandy Prize awards to teachers attending the 
1994 meeting of the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics. 

Tandy Technology Scholars recognizes academic excellence in the areas of mathematics, science 
and computer science. One hundred teachers will receive $2,500 each, and 100 students will 
receive cash scholarships of $1,000 each. These recipients of the Tandy Prize will be proclaimed 
"Champions of the Classroom." 

One of the teacher awardees is a TCU alumna. She is Kathleen Walker Murrell, Class of '74 
member who teaches at I. Frank Dobie High School in Houston. 

More than 67 percent, a total of 14,645 of all secondary schools in the United States, are enrolled 
in this major educational initiative, which is funded by the Fort Worth-based Tandy Corp. and 
administered by TCU. Now in its fifth year, the Tandy Technology Scholars program is open to 
students and teachers in accredited high schools throughout the United States. 

Presiding at the Anaheim event will be TCU alumnus/trustee John V. Roach, who is chief 
executive officer and chairman of the board of Tandy Corp., and Chancellor Bill Tucker. In 
Indianapolis, Roach will be joined by ProvostNice Chancellor Bill Koehler. Attending both events 
will be Assistant Vice Chancellor Leo Munson. 

WOMEN'S STUDIES MINOR TO BEGIN 

A minor in women's studies, designed to complement Bachelor of Arts and Bachelor of Science 
degrees, will be inaugurated with the opening of the 1994 fall semester. The program will be 
headed by Jean Giles-Sims, associate professor of sociology and chairwoman of that department 

As announced by Associate Dean Priscilla Tate of AddRan College, two courses - "Sex, Gender 
and the Disciplines" and "Senior Seminar in Women's Studies" -will be required for the 18-hour 
minor. Students may choose four additional courses to complete the requirement Currently 
studies are scheduled in English, history, nursing, religion and sociology. 

The new minor will provide a theoretical framework for recovering and analyzing women's 
experiences, she explained, while offering opportunities to study disciplines through women's 
perspectives. 

"We are making available in a public way what has been going on for some time," Priscilla said. 
"Other courses probably will be added to those currently in place, while additional ones will be 
developed as the program progresses." 
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NEELEY SCHOOL TO HOST TRIER STUDENTS 

The Neeley School will host 16 high school students from Trier, Germany, Thursday as part of an 
exchange program in conjunction with Fort Worth Sister Cities International. 

Eight to ten Neeley School students will serve as hosts, joining the Trier students for breakfast and 
taking them to class. Al Mladenka, International Student Affairs director, along with five TCU 
students from Germany will participate in a luncheon panel discussion about their experiences in 
the United States. The Trier students also will have the opportunity to tour a residence hall and the 
Rickel Building. 

TCU IN THE NEWS 

TCU was among three prestigious educational institutions featured in an article that appeared in a 
recent issue of Korg Proview, a magazine published by Korg USA Inc., a Westbury, N.Y.-based 
company that produces electronic musical instruments and equipment. The article focused on the 
Korg Concert Piano Leaming System that was installed in TCU's piano lab last August, but it also 
noted that "TCU and its staff are world renowned for piano performance and pedagogy, featuring 
one of the world's premier piano faculties." In the article, Janet Pummill, TCU's director of 
class piano and accompanying, said that the system has helped her "better assist students' 
progress. The students learn more and quicker, and do not have to wait for assistance or 
attention." Other institutions featured in the article were the Royal Academy of Music in London 
and the Berklee College of Music in Boston. 

The Living Church, an independent weekly record of Anglican news and views, carried a feature 
on Jonathan Ogujiofor (University Ministries) in its March issue. The profile was titled 
"African Missionary to a U.S. Campus." 

As Cadet Dave Miller (Army ROTC) leapt - uniformed, blindfolded and grasping a rifle -
from the high diving board in the Rickel pool during March 10 water survival tests, Dallas 
Morning News photographer William Snyder captured his descent. The photo, titled "Up in 
arms," ran in the March 11 edition. 

"Male, female E-mail College students exchange ideas via computers" was the Star-Telegram 
headline March 17 for the feature on cross-country communication between students from a TCU 
English composition class and their counterpart, at the University of Southern California. The 
program was the brainchild of USC's Irene Clark and Margaret-Rose Marek (Writing Center). 
Assignments focus on cultural diversity and are completed via Internet, the worldwide computer 
network. Students Christina Christenson and Colette Sissons were shown in a photograph 
that complemented the story. 

Political scientist Jim Riddlesperger was interviewed March 24 by KRLD Radio regarding the 
assassination of the candidate for Mexico's presidency as well as the effects of Whitewater 
problems for President Clinton's policies. 

Brite Divinity School student Charlotte Vaughn Coyle was the author of a op-ed page piece 
titled "Condom ads won't work" that appeared March 17 in the Dallas Morning News. Married 
and the mother of three teen-agers, she also is a registered nurse. 

"Things are slowly getting better," commented Jennifer Clough (Career Planning and Placement 
Center) in a March 23 Dallas Morning News story headlined "Job outlook a little brighter for 
grads." "It isn't a dramatic increase, but that's how this (economic) recovery has been," she 
added. 
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ACTOR/MINISTER/EX-ADDICT TO LECTURE 

CliftonDavis, an African-American actor best known for his starring role in the long-running NBC 
television series "Amen," will draw from the mixed bag and mixed blessings of his life and career 
when he speaks on campus April 5. 

The program, scheduled for 7 p.m. in the Student Center ballroom, will focus on his triumph over 
drug and alcohol addiction as well as his work in music, theatre and television, his ministerial 
education and other activities. 

With Broadway and off-Broadway credits ranging from Gershwin revues to "Jimmy Shine" with 
Dustin Hoffman and Lorraine Hansberry's "To Be Young, Gifted and Black," Davis has held 
many television roles as co-star, guest star, game participant and talk show guest. As a 
songwriter, he received a 1971 Grammy nomination for the Jacksons' "Never Say Goodbye" and 
has composed gospel as well as pop hits. He received a B.A. degree in theology from Oakwood 
College in Alabama and an M.Div. from Andrews University in Michigan. He currently hosts a 
syndicated gospel radio show, "It's a Celebration," and resides in the Los Angeles area. 

Davis' talk will be hosted by the Programming Council's forums committee. Admission is free to 
all faculty and staff members as well as students; others may attend for $2. 

WOMEN WIN ALL-ACADEMIC AWARD 

TCU's women's swimming team received the All-Academic Team award from the College 
Swimming Coaches Association of America. The honor for the first semester of the 1993-94 
academic year was announced by Gail Pebworth, all-academic chairwoman for the South Carolina­
based CSCAA. "Your swimmers and divers have excelled in the best tradition of the collegiate 
student/athlete," she said in the announcement letter. 

The Lady Frog team had a grade-point average of 2.89 for last fall. According to Coach Richard 
Sybesma, this marks the seventh consecutive semester that the women's team has received the 
award. A total of 29 NCAA Division I women's teams were chosen for the honor. Other Texas 
teams included Texas A&M and Rice. 

WOMEN'S FORUM TO HONOR MENTORS 

Members of the Neeley School's Executive M.B.A. Women's Forum and their mentors will attend 
a "Mentor Appreciation Dinner" this afternoon (Tuesday) beginning at 5 p.m. at the Arlington 
Museum of Art. 

Organized during the 1992-93 academic year, the Women's Forum strives to provide both female 
and male M.B.A. students with a channel to address women's issues in the business environment. 
The group's goals also include providing opportunities to develop leadership skills, become 
involved in community outreach and create an executive women's network. 

Following the dinner, students and their mentors will be able to view the Arlington Museum's 
current show, "Profiles IV: Paint." The dinner is being underwritten by the Fort Worth Star­
Telegram. 

Mentors are affiliated with such Metroplex organizations as: All Saints Hospital, Arlington 
Museum of Art, Bank One Texas NA, Camp Bowie National Bank, D/FW International Airport 
Board, Exxon Corp., Fort Worth Chamber of Commerce, the Fort Worth Star-Telegram, Harris 
Methodist Health Services, Johnson & Johnson Medical Inc., New Day of America Inc., Overton 
Park National Bank, Pier 1 Imports, Pinnacle Brands Inc., Southwest Airlines, Tandy Corp. and 
Training Unlimited. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

Ralph R. Guenther (emeritus, music) reports from Seattle that he has been included in the 
winter issue of Pan Pipes. a publication of the national music sorority, Sigma Alpha Iota. The 
annual edition details the work of American composers for the last year, and Ralph has been 
included since 1955. Two of Ralph's former TCU students included are Glenn Spring and 
A.J. Patterson 

James Jacobson ( emeritus, music) was awarded "Outstanding Music Educator" honors in 
February by the National Federation Interscholastic Music Association at the TMEA conference in 
San Antonio. 

Lee Daniel (modem languages and literatures) attended the national conference, "The Mosaic of 
Texas Culture," March 10-12 on the campus of Hardin-Simmons University in Abilene. He 
served as moderator of the "Literature of Texas: Ethnic Diversity" panel. Lee also presented a 
paper on the Chicano dramatist Carlos Morton. Also attending the conference was Fred 
Erisman, who read a paper, "Elmer Kelton's 'Other' West" Bob Frye's presentation was titled 
"The Shaping Spirit of Comedy: Humor in Elmer Kelton's Honor at Daybreak." Joyce Roach 
with Robert Flynn of Trinity University, presented "That Old Time Religion," and graduate 
students Susan Ayres and Ariel Peugh read papers on "A Feminist Challenge to Texas Rape 
Law" and "Aurora, McMurtry's Finished Woman in Terms of Endearment," respectively. Ty 
Cashion also presented a reading, "The Case of Lottie Deno." 

An essay by Linda Hughes (English) appears in the winter 1993 issue of Victorian Poetry. 
Titled "Victors and Victims: Tennyson's 'Enid' as Postcolonial Text," the essay examines 
Tennyson's poem within the context of Ashis Nandy's postcolonial theory. 

Gary Whitman (music) presented a clarinet and bass clarinet clinic on "basic tone concepts and 
performance fundamentals" at Plano East Senior High School on March 8. Sixteen junior- and 
senior-level students from Plano East attended the two-hour clinic. 

At the recent meeting of the Mid-Atlantic Writing Centers Association in Baltimore, Md .• 
Christina Murphy (Writing Center) presented the keynote address on "Rethinking the Center: 
Models for the 21st Century." The Mid-Atlantic WCA represents the states of Maryland, 
Pennsylvania, Delaware, New Jersey and Virginia and is a regional affiliate of the National Writing 
Centers Association. 

In February, Richard Estes performed the role of Lt. Pinkerton in "Madama Butterfly" at 
Popejoy Hall in Albuquerque, N.M. with Metropolitan Opera soprano, Yoko Watanabe. The 
Albuquerque Journal reported of Richard's performance, "Richard Estes as Pinkerton was an 
excellent choice for the role. He not only is a strong tenor but looked and acted like a young naval 
officer." 

Kenneth Raessler (music) served on the reaffirmation committee for the Southern Association 
of Colleges and Schools for the evaluation of the University of New Orleans. He was charged 
with the evaluation of "The Role of the Faculty and Its Committees" and "Faculty Loads," as well 
as an indepth analysis of the departments of fine arts, music and drama/communications. 

Jack Barrett (Tandy American Enterprise Center) has been selected to lead the continuing 
education committee of the Economic Board of Greater Fort Worth. The 60-member board will 
help develop economic strategies to assist Fort Worth in shifting its traditionally heavy reliance on 
the defense industry. 
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NOTES ON FOLKS 

TCU's English department was well-represented at the March 3-5 meeting of the Conference of 
College Teachers of English at Sam Houston State University in Huntsville. Karen Hodges 
spoke on "Potencies and Powers: Myth in Contemporary Classrooms," Margaret-Rose Marek 
chaired the session of the Texas Association of Writing Centers, and Bradley Peters presented a 
short story, "Recalling Richard," in one of the creative writing sessions. Joe Law received the 
British Literature Award for "Thackeray and the Sirens: Autobiographical Fiction and the 'Talking 
Cure."' Joe also was elected to a three-year term on the executive council of the organization. 

Ph.D. students in English reading papers at the conference included Brad Herzog, who 
discussed "Applying an Ethics of 'Caring' in Teaching Composition." Douglas Hollinger 
presented "'Against a Pale and Empty Background': Memory as Narrative in Ishiguro's The 
Remains of the Day." Bing Shao spoke about ''Time, Death, and Gender: The Quentin Section 
in The Sound and the Fury," and Rachelle Smith's paper dealt with "The Relationship between 
Episteme and Form in William Carlos Williams' Pictures from Breughel." 

Gregory Clemons (music) is author of "Some Thoughts on Musicianship in the Marching 
Band" published in the spring issue of the National Federation of State High School Associations 
Journal. Gregory also served as a judge for the Sam Houston State University Marching Festival 
in Huntsville. 

Art Berlinger (emeritus, social work) is contributing to a forthcoming source book on social 
work ethics to be published by the National Association of Social Workers. He also is serving as a 
nursing home ombudsman for the Texas Department of Aging and the Mental Health Association. 

Don Frischmann's (modem languages and literatures) essay, "La Asociaci6n Nacional de Teatro 
Comunidad, A.C.: II Encuentro lnteramericano de Teatro Comunitario," has appeared in trilingual 
format (Spanish/English/French) in the winter 1994 issue of Teatro, published in Mexico City by 
UNESCO's International Theatre Institute and the Centro Mexicano de Teatro. 

At the March 10-12 Latin American Studies Association International Congress, in Atlanta, Don 
chaired a panel on "Ethnic Identities" and presented a paper, "Ethnic Confrontation as Reflected in 
Mayan Dramatic Performance: Chiapas." In the presentation, he examined the latest theatre work 
penned by members of the Writers' House of San Crist6bal de las Casas who performed at TCU in 
1989 and 1992. The play, "De todos para todos," explores the causes behind the Zapatista revolt. 
The playwrights transmitted their newest work to Don via fax on Feb. 24, he noted, "just two days 
before it was premiered in the highlands Tzotzil Mayan community of San Juan Chamula." 

Students Jennifer Schooley, Ann Marie Pinkenburg and Tom Graca accompanied Larry 
Markley (Student Center) to the National Association for Campus Activities convention in Boston 
during late February. The contingent attended various educational programming sessions, visited 
with agency representatives, viewed exhibits of college products and watched the showcase-format 
performances of more than 50 bands, soloist musicians, comedians and speakers. They also 
worked with students and staff members from other area colleges and universities in cooperative 
bookings of performers and services. 

Anthropologist Andy Miracle, now on sabbatical, was a guest at Northern Arizona University 
in Flagstaff recently. There he visited with Al and Pearl Remley, Class of '89, who discovered 
anthropology here and went to NAU for master's degrees. Al, son of psychologist Ray Remley, 
supervises digging in Canyon de Chelly and has become an authority on the archaeology of the 
Definace drainage in northern Arizona. 
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4TH-GRADERS TO VIDEOTAPE IN CPC 

Fourth-grade students will "roll tape" in the Neeley School's Center for Productive 
Communication tomorrow (Wednesday) as they shoot television commercials to complete a Junior 
Achievement project. The 21 students from the Fort Worth Independent School District's 
Greenbriar Elementary will work with Neeley School students in the videotaping sessions. 

"Our objective in bringing them to the Neeley School is to increase their self esteem and begin to 
plant the notion that they can go to college," explained Jan Titsworth, Neeley School associate 
dean. Following the taping, the Greenbriar students will tour a dormitory and visit the Rickel 
Building. 

PowerPC DEMO SET FOR APRIL 4 

"The future is here, and it's better than you imagined," claimed Apple Computer as it recently 
introduced new computers powered by the PowerPC microchip. 

Faculty and staff members are welcome to attend a demonstration of the PowerPC technology 
April 4 in Student Center 207. Sessions will begin at 10 am. and 2 p.m. 

Since 1991, co-developers IBM and Motorola have dedicated tremendous resources to create the 
PowerPC chip, explained Karen Moncrief of TCU's Information Services. "Come see what the 
next generation of personal computers can do for you," she urged. 

HEWERDINE, STEVEN PLACE 

In recent NCAA swimming competition, Sheila Hewerdine placed in two events and Deirdre 
Steven in one. In the 400 intermediate, Sheila's time of 4:27.47 ranked 34th, and her 2:03.31 in 
the 200 butterfly was 25th. Deirdre placed 29th in the 200 butterfly with a time of 2:04.43. 

"What a difference of emotion this week was," Coach Richard Sybesma said. "We went from a 
high of being selected to represent our university at the national championships to the low of not 
scoring in the top 16 for team points. 

''We gained a lot of valuable experience for next year since both Sheila and Deirdre are freshmen. 
We went into the meet expecting to do better, and it just didn't happen," he added. "Both have had 
an outstanding year, and I am very proud of their accomplishments." 

STAFF APPOINTMENTS 

Royce Lee Burks is a new Craft Tech Supervisor I in the general maintenance area of the 
physical plant. Holder of a B.B.A. degree from Texas Wesleyan University, he has been self­
employed in the construction and maintenance field for the last several years. 

Now a switchboard operator in Business Services, Phyllis Ann Isbell formerly was a long-time 
employee of Westgate Fabrics. 

Randy Alan Scoggin is the new graphics specialist in Instructional Services. Previously he 
worked for the Burleson Star and Tarrant County Junior College. 
Ema Jackson and Delores Davis have been hired as Service Assistant I's in Facility Services. 
Delores formerly owned her own cleaning business, and Ema's former employer was the Fort 
Worth Independent School District. 
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March29 

March30 

March31 

April 1 

April 2 

April 3 

April4 

April5 

April 5-10 

Calendar of Events 
Reception for free public exhibition of works by Master of Fine Arts candidate 
Eddy Rawlinson, 6-8 p.m., Moudy Building exhibit area. Rawlinson uses collage, 
wax, paint, crayons and book and magazine images to create pieces inspired by the 
Italian Renaissance and infused with Western and Eastern mysticism. Exhibit runs 
through April 1. Exhibit hours are 11 a.m.-4 p.m. 
The Cliburn at TCU featuring 1993 CliburnGold Medalist Simone Pedroni, 8 
p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. For ticket information, call 335-9000. 

University Writing Program brown bag, "Making Writing Exercises and 
Assignments," 11:30 a.m.-1 p.m., Student Center 203. Drinks and dessert snacks 
will be provided. Call Ext 7240 to register. 
Holy Week service, noon, Robert Carr Chapel. 
Women's tennis, TCU vs. University of North Texas, 2 p.m., Mary Potishman 
Lard Tennis Center. Free. 
Student recital by percussionist Adam Renfro, 8 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. 
Free. 

Student recital by pianist Tong Cheng, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth Auditorium. Free. 

Good Friday holiday. University offices closed. 
Women's tennis, TCU vs. Texas A&M, noon, Mary Potishman Lard Tennis 
Center. Free. 
Men's tennis, TCU vs. Rice, 1:30 p.m., Mary Potishman Lard Tennis Center. 
Free. 
Baseball, TCU vs. Baylor, 2:30 p.m., TCU baseball diamond. Tickets are $5 for 
adults, $2 for 17 and under. 

MBA open house for prospective students, 10 a.m.-noon, Tandy Hall 320. 
Baseball, TCU vs. Baylor, noon, TCU baseball diamond. Tickets are $5 for 
adults, $2 for 17 and under. 
Men's tennis, TCU vs. Florida State, 1:30 p.m., Mary Potishman Lard Tennis 
Center. Free. 
Fort Worth Chamber Orchestra Come as You Are Series, Jeffrey Kahane, pianist 
and guest conductor, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 7 p.m. Call 926-8831 for tickets. 

Easter Sunrise service, 6:30 a.m., Sadler Hall front lawn. 

TCU Music Series presents percussionist Michael Kingan, 7:30 p.m., Ed Landreth 
Auditorium. Free. 
Public reception for exhibit of natural fiber and wax sculptures by Master of Fine 
Arts candidate Heather Murphree, 6-8 p.m., Moudy Building exhibit space. The 
exhibit is free and open to the public and runs through April 8. Exhibit hours are 
11 a.m.-4 p.m. 

Clifton Davis, actor/musician/minister, lectures on substance abuse, 7 p.m., 
Student Center. Free with TCU ID; general admission, $2. 
Fort Worth Chamber Orchestra Virtuoso Series, Jeffrey Kahane, pianist and guest 
conductor, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m. Call 926-8831 for tickets. 

43rd annual Fort Worth Regional Science Fair, Daniel-Meyer Coliseum. Free. 
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OFFICIAL ABSENCES 

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the responsibility of the student 
to arrange with his/her professor for the makeup. If you have any questions, call Ext 7855. 

Members of the womens swim team who missed classes on February 23, 24 and 25 to participate in 
Southwest Conference Meet at Austin: 

Albright, Lisa 
Coltrain, Khalil 
McCormack, Julie 
Springstead, Leah 

Barber, Lara 
Duryee, Nicole 
Miller, Jen 
Steven, Deirdre 

Bickley, Lindsay 
Gabriel, Stacey 
Paulus, Leigh 
Tuttle, Ann 

Bobo, Jamie Campbell, Sunshine 
Hewerdine, Sheila Hoover, Kelly 
Renders, Heather Salter, Tama 
Wade, Laura Widmeyer, Sarah 

Members of the mens swim team who missed classes on March 2, 3 and 4 to participate in a Southwest 
Conference Meet at Austin: 

Coltrain, Khalil Doggett, David 
Fennell, Joseph Forrest, Ron 
Houston, Matthew Huibregtse, Toby 
Murphy, Ted Pascoe, Cleigh 
Soza, Walter Stout, Joel 

Dolynchuk, John 
Gardner, William 
Hutcherson, Brian 
Runyan, Bratcher 
Weaver, Jason 

Faulkner, Steve 
Green, Monte 
Ivancic, Craig 
Shaffner, Layton 

Fell, Brian 
Herzog, Scott 
Moehling, Jeff 
Small, Luke 

Members of the track team who missed classes on March 10 and 11 to participate in National 
Championship at Indianapolis,IN: 

Powell, Donovan Powell, Stephanie 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES: 

The Human Resources office lists the following vacancies as of March 22. For more information on any of these 

positions, call Ext. 7095. 

Men's Head Basketball Coach 
Tennis Professional 
Director of Field Education 
Ass't. Dir./Recreational Sports 
Director of Housing 
Residential Hall Director 
Principal of Starpoint School 
Communications Consultant 
(as-needed basis only) 

Police Officer 
Temporary Security Guard 
Service Assistant III 
Craft Tech I/Painter 
Temporary Craft Tech I 
(General Maintenance) 
Service Assistant Supervisor 
Secretary I 

Athletics 
Athletics 
Brite Divinity School 
Rec. Sports 
Residential Living/Housing 
Residential Living/Housing 
School of Education 
School of Business 

Campus Police 
Campus Police 
Facility Services 
Physical Plant 
Physical Plant 

Residential Living/Housing 
Sociology 


